SUGARWOOD NEWS

The official publication of the Sugarwood Homeowners Association Farragut, TN

Spring is here!

Spring is here and it's a great time for Sugarwood! Thank you to Ken Gross for donating and installing the flags at the front entrance. Your generosity and service are much appreciated.



What's in this newsletter:

Planning Committee

Key Cards

Lifeguards

Meet the Smiths!

Odds and Ends

Important Dates

Planning Committee

There are openings to serve on the Planning Committee. This committee reviews applications for exterior improvements to homes in our neighborhood. The applications are reviewed with the Unified Restrictions in mind that are currently in place for Sugarwood. The Unified Restrictions can be found on the website. If you are interested in helping in this way, please submit an email to sugarwoodboard@sugarwood.org.

Key Cards

With summer approaching, now is a great time to be sure your key card is active for use of the recreation facilities. In order for your card to be active, annual dues must be paid in full. If you would like access to the pool on opening day, and do not have a key card, be sure to submit an application for a new key card by **May 1**. This will ensure adequate time for processing and issuing of new or replacement key cards. If you already have a key card, you do not need a new one for this year. The key card application for residents can be found on the website under About > Forms > Key Card Agreement for Residents. Please return your application and payment via postal mail.

Lifeguards

Sugarwood is looking for lifeguards for the summer! If you or someone you know is interested in a great summer employment opportunity, please email Jodi Vineyard at rayscoachjodi@gmail.com.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:

MAY 9

JUNE 13

JULY 11

Meet the Smiths

Each quarter, the newsletter will introduce a new family. Read along to get to know the Smiths!

Names: Andrew, Carrie, Taylor (6) and Lizzie (3)

When did you move to Sugarwood? Moved here in January 2020.

What brought you to Farragut/Sugarwood? We already lived in Farragut, but we wanted a larger home in a neighborhood where houses were not right on top of each other. New construction was not our thing. We always thought Sugarwood was an attractive and well kept neighborhood, and when it came time to move it was high on our list. We also wanted to stay in the Farragut school system, so this checked that box too.

Where did you grow up? Andrew grew up in West Tennessee in Jackson. He came here to go to UT in 2003 and stuck around after graduating. Carrie grew up in Farragut, went away for college, and returned home afterwards.

Favorite restaurant? We like Seasons a lot. We also like Wild Wing Cafe, so we were not happy when they closed. Now our go-to wing place is BKW!

Favorite ice cream? The girls can answer this question - they say chocolate or vanilla with LOTS of sprinkles.

Favorite sports team? All UT Sports. We have season tickets to the UT football games, so that's where you can find us on most Saturdays in the fall.

Any pets? Hank is our 3-yr-old Red Tick Coonhound that has tons of energy and likes to go on long runs with mom and dad. Sam is our 15-yr-old Jack Russell mix with one eye and almost no hearing. Sam was Andrew's granddad's dog.

What are your hobbies? We have a camper and like to go camping with the girls. Our two favorite camping spots are Big South Fork and Fall Creek Falls. We like to run and stay very active. In the summer we enjoy spending time at the lake with family. All four of us enjoy waterskiing - yes, even Taylor and Lizzie.

What do you like most about living in Sugarwood? We have made many new friends in the neighborhood through the summer swim team. Swim team is a great way to get to know a lot of families quickly when you are new to the neighborhood.



Odds and Ends

- April 23 beginning at 8 am, we will have a volunteer work day. Please meet at the large pavilion if you are interested in helping. We have both heavy and light labor jobs available.
- The neighborhood yard sale is Saturday, April 30. The banner at the front entrance will be put up the evening before the sale date.
- Registration is open now for the Sugarwood Stingrays youth swim team. Visit swsr.swimtopia.com for more information.

Important Dates

April 23 - Volunteer workday

April 30 - Yard sale

May 1 - New or replacement key card application reminder

May 25 - Pool opening day

October 1 - Yard sale

